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Chapter 3 California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Evaluation 
 
3.1 Determining Significance Under CEQA 
 
The proposed project is a joint project by the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) 
and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and is subject to state and federal 
environmental review requirements. Project documentation, therefore, has been prepared in 
compliance with both the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). FHWA’s responsibility for environmental review, consultation, 
and any other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are 
being, or have been, carried out by Caltrans pursuant to 23 United States Code Section 327 (23 
USC 327) and the Memorandum of Understanding dated December 23, 2016 and executed by 
FHWA and Caltrans. Caltrans is the lead agency under CEQA and NEPA. 
 
One of the primary differences between NEPA and CEQA is the way significance is determined. 
Under NEPA, significance is used to determine whether an EIS, or a lower level of 
documentation, will be required. NEPA requires that an EIS be prepared when the proposed 
federal action (project) as a whole has the potential to “significantly affect the quality of the 
human environment.” The determination of significance is based on context and intensity. Some 
impacts determined to be significant under CEQA may not be of sufficient magnitude to be 
determined significant under NEPA. Under NEPA, once a decision is made regarding the need 
for an EIS, it is the magnitude of the impact that is evaluated and no judgment of its individual 
significance is deemed important for the text. NEPA does not require that a determination of 
significant impacts be stated in the environmental documents. 
 
CEQA, on the other hand, does require Caltrans to identify each “significant effect on the 
environment” resulting from the project and ways to mitigate each significant effect. If the project 
may have a significant effect on any environmental resource, then an EIR must be prepared. 
Each and every significant effect on the environment must be disclosed in the EIR and mitigated 
if feasible. In addition, the CEQA Guidelines list a number of “mandatory findings of 
significance,” which also require the preparation of an EIR. There are no types of actions under 
NEPA that parallel the findings of mandatory significance of CEQA. This chapter discusses the 
effects of this project and CEQA significance. 
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